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Beth Keating, Esq.                                                       Staff’s Second Data Request 
Gunster, Yoakley & Stewart, P.A.     Via E-mail 
215 South Monroe Street, Suite. 601 
Tallahassee, FL 32301 

Re: Docket No. 20190127-GU - Petition for Approval of Transportation Service Agreement 
for Palm Beach County with Florida Public Utilities Company ("PB Expansion") by 
Peninsula Pipeline Company, Inc. 

Dear Ms. Keating: 

By this letter, Commission staff requests that Peninsula Pipeline Company (Peninsula) and 
Florida Public Utilities Company (FPUC) provide responses to the following data requests: 

1. Staff noticed minor discrepancies between attachments A and B to the petition and the 
petition itself regarding the locations and descriptions of certain interconnects. Please 
confirm that the third sentence of paragraph 10 of the petition should list North 
Lake/Northlake Boulevard rather than Seminole Pratt Whitney Road. 

 
2. Please confirm that Peninsula would construct a new interconnection with Florida City 

Gas at the northeast intersection of US Highway 98/State Road 80 and Seminole Pratt 
Whitney Road. 

 
3. Referring to page 10 of the Agreement, please define PPC and confirm if this is the same 

as the Florida Southeast Connector. 
 

4. Please briefly describe the nature of service and the customer base already being served 
by FPUC in the Palm Beach County area. Are these existing customers included in the 
approximately 10,000 referred to in FPUC’s response to Staff’s First Data Request, #9? 

 
5. Which pipelines does FPUC currently use to transport gas to the Palm Beach County 

area? 
 

6. Please state the expected in-service date that begins the initial period of 20 years. 
 
 

http://www.floridapsc.com/


Ms. Keating 
Pg. 2 
July 8, 2019 
 

  

Please file all responses electronically no later than Monday, July 15, 2019, via the 
Commission’s website at www.floridapsc.com by selecting the Clerk’s Office tab and Electronic 
Filing Web Form. Please contact me at sguffey@psc.state.fl.us if you have any questions. 

Sincerely,  

/s/ Sevini Guffey 

Public Utility Analyst II 

cc:  Office of the Commission Clerk 
 Tripp Coston, Economic Supervisor 
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